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REFLECT 
It's said that upon reading the Gospels, Gandhi commented that 
he very much liked Jesus Christ.  It was Christ's followers he 
found troublesome.  One wonders who Gandhi had met and if 
these Christians had truly counted the cost of their faith.  Following 
Jesus, really following Jesus, is much more challenging than we 
may think.  He emphasizes this with strong language in this  
Sunday's Gospel.  He compares discipleship to the carrying of 
one's own execution device - "his own cross" - and for the need 
even to "hate" what could disrupt one's commitment.  Some of 
this is standard hyperbole, exaggeration for effect common to 
the time period.  Some of this should make us wonder how deep 
our discipleship goes. 

"Which of you wishing to construct a tower does not first sit 
down and calculate the cost?"  Jesus imagines this construction 
project gone wrong.  Someone may lay the foundation but not 
have enough resources to finish.  We've received the firm  
foundation of the sacraments - our baptism, for one, along with 
weekly Mass attendance and regular confession.  Yet how often 
do we find ourselves too distracted, exhausted, or uninterested 
to truly build our lives on our faith?  We have all met such  
Christians.  Some days, we may be those Christians ourselves. 
We become the incomplete tower that confuses and baffles the 
onlookers.  "This one began to build but did not have the  
resources to finish!" 

For some of us, our cross may feel heavier than we expected 
upon the first lift.  Building a tower means laying stone upon 
stone.  It's a process.  We don't arrive at completion overnight. 
Grace is always sufficient to provide the resources, but we need 
to keep saying yes to the task.  This week, consider your own 
discipleship.  What is one area where you've become distracted 
or discouraged?  How can that improve this week?  Let God lay 
another brick on the tower. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES BEGIN 

•Grades 1-6 Saturday program:  
September 14th at 9 am at St. Bernard School 

•Grades 1-6 Sunday program:  
September 15th at 9:15 am at St. Bernard Church 

•10th grade Confirmation class:  
Sunday, September 15th from 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm at Holy Family Church 

•7th and 8th grade: 
Thursday, September 19th at 7 pm at St. Bernard Church 

•9th grade:  
Sunday, October 27th at 6:30 pm at St. Bernard Church 

•Kindergarten: 
Sunday, September 22nd at 11 am at Holy Family Church 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
There will be a parent/teacher meeting with book pick-up on: 

Monday, September 9th at 7 pm at Holy Family Church in  
Fr. Kerwan Hall. 

OR  

Tuesday, September 10th at 7 pm at St. Bernard Church in  
Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall. 

 

Catechetical Sunday is September 15th at the 10:30 am Mass  
at St. Bernard Church.  Blessing of all catechists by  

Fr. Golas.  Fellowship to follow in Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall. 

Please contact Pat Keck, Coordinator of Religious Education  
at 860-745-7770 or 860-749-2993 for any questions. 

2019 ARCHBISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL 

 
 

The Archbishop’s Annual Appeal provides help to those in need!  
Together, we can and do make a profound difference in the  
lives of countless individuals and families, in a way that exceeds 
anything we could hope to achieve on our own.  Join your fellow 
parishioners with a pledge or gift to this year’s Archbishop’s  
Annual Appeal.  All pledges can be paid through December 31, 
2019 towards this year’s Appeal.  

All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal are used exclusively 
for the purposes outlined in the Appeal literature, which can be found at  
https://archdioceseofhartford.org/aaa-2019-last-years-appeal-impact/.   

No Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL  
AT HOLY FAMILY CHURCH 

The St. Vincent de Paul Conference of Holy Family Church will be 
holding a food and monetary drive the weekend of  

September 21st and 22nd at all Masses.   
The pantry that we use to store food for over 50 families that 

have food insecurity issues needs to be restocked.  Besides the 
regular items of tuna fish, peanut butter, pasta sauce,  

soup, vegetables, etc., the pantry could also use  
household paper goods.   

The Conference is so fortunate to be able to serve some of the 
needs of our clients but we cannot do it without your help. 

Please be as generous as you can to help those in need.  

God Bless You. 

FROM FR. GOLAS 
The Parish picnic on Sunday, August 25th was a very enjoyable 
time for all.  I especially want to acknowledge and thank Kristen 
Fitzsimons and Ryan LaRoche for their leadership and effort and 
all of the volunteers who made the day special for everyone.  It 
was nice to see the Sisters, residents, and staff of St. Joseph’s 
Residence who also celebrated their patron saint.  The picnic was 
a great way to come together to honor St. Jeanne Jugan.  

https://archdioceseofhartford.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/ab_blair_coat_of_arms-sm.jpg


ST JOSEPH CATHOLIC SCHOOL, OKON, NIGERIA: A BEACON OF HOPE 

 

The weekend of September 14th and 15th, St. Jeanne Jugan Parish will be blessed to welcome a Missionary who will speak about  

St. Joseph Catholic School in Okon, Nigeria.  The Missionary will speak at the Masses at Holy Family Church but a free-will offering will 

take place at both Holy Family Church and St. Bernard Church.  As this is a free-will offering, we encourage all parishioners to give what 

they can to assist St. Joseph Catholic School so the children of Okon, Nigeria may receive an education at a Catholic School. 

Below is a letter our Parish received from Reverend Sabastian Umouyo.  We ask that you read his appeal to learn more about this  

wonderful opportunity presented to us to help further the Catholic education of our brothers and sisters in Nigeria.  

 

St. Joseph is a Catholic school, established to foster primary evangelization as well as catechetical activities which will prepare the  

children for the sacraments. 

Established in 2013, it has taken six years to build the first classroom block of eight rooms.  The first students were admitted in 2018. 

There were only twelve in number.  This year the number will increase but not significantly because of the lack of infrastructures.  Some 

key structures are not yet in place. 

The major problems to be addressed include the insufficient facilities.  But the absence of financial assistance from the State is a major 

headache.  Most of the parents are poor and cannot afford the full support needed.  Their children are to be cared for by the school: 

food, books, clothes, etc. 

The teachers and the school administrators, the Marist Brothers, have also to be maintained in order to be able to do their duties.  The 

Brothers are passionate about bringing out the best potentials from the children. 

The subjects offered in the school include religious knowledge, modern subjects like science: Biology, Chemistry and Physics.  Agricultural 

Science, Physical Education and French are also offered. 

Being in a rural area, there is no public electricity.  The school has therefore one old generating plant which breaks down often.  The 

Catholic Relief Service of the US Catholics has provided water.  But the essential structure like dormitories and one more classroom are 

waiting for funds for their building. 

This is why our mission appeals and a generous response is essential to give the children in the school a sure future. 

REV. SABASTIAN UMOUYO, MSP. 

HOPES 

HELP OUR PARISH ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS 

SEPTEMBER 21ST AND 22ND 

The HOPES (Help Our Parish Elementary Schools) Collection is held every September and will be held on September 21st and 22nd of 

this year.  The HOPES Collection proceeds benefit Catholic elementary schools in the Archdiocese of Hartford by funding HOPES Grants, 

which are then awarded directly to schools.  Each elementary school in the Archdiocese of Hartford may apply for a HOPES Grant 

worth up to $7,500.  HOPES Grants fund school initiatives in technology, security, marketing, and advancement.  Last year, the HOPES 

Grant committee approved $146,000 in HOPES Grants to 28 schools, ranging in value from $2,000 to $7,500. 

Why is the HOPES Collection so important?  As a result of today’s financial realities, elementary schools in the Archdiocese of Hartford 

continue to depend on HOPES Grants to allow them to implement new strategies, develop successful innovations, and create effective 

programs contributing to student achievement and school viability.  For instance, at Saint Rita School in Hamden, the 2019  – 2020 

HOPES Grant will be used to purchase materials to create a new “makerspace.”  A makerspace is a place where students can get  

hands-on experience working with concepts they recently learned in the classroom.  The point of the space is to make, create, and 

invent new things.  There are many advantages to giving students a place to apply concepts they are learning in their classroom.  Pre K 

through 8th grade classes will be able to experience the makerspace, allowing for more interactive instruction that greatly enhances 

their engagement in the subject matter and will inspire further investigations into arts and engineering. 

We are grateful to all parishioners throughout the Archdiocese of Hartford who so generously participate in the HOPES Collection. 

Your support makes such a positive difference for the elementary schools in the Archdiocese, and is a great gift to the deserving  

students our schools serve. 

https://archdioceseofhartford.org/


SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 7 
8:30 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
2:30 pm . . . Wedding: Devon Harrison and Mandy Fauteux (SB) 
4 pm . . . Confessions (HF, SB) 
5 pm . . . Vigil Mass (Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time) (HF, SB) 
SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 8 (TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 
7:30 am. . . Mass (HF) 
8 am . . . Mass (SB) 
9 am . . . Mass (HF) 
10:30 am . . . Mass (SB) 
11 am . . . Mass (HF) 
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 9 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
7 pm . . . Religious Education Parent/Teacher Meeting and Book  
      Pick-up (HF Fr. Kerwan Hall)  
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 10 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
12 pm . . . Senior Lunch (SB Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall) 
2 pm . . . Legion of Mary (HF Rooms 2 & 3) 
3 pm . . . Divine Mercy and Rosary (HF) 
7 pm . . . Baptism Prep Class (HF Rooms 2 & 3)  
7 pm . . . Religious Education Parent/Teacher Meeting and Book  
      Pick-up (HF Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall)  
WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 11 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
6:15 pm . . . Bingo Sales Begin • 7 pm . . . Game Begins (HF) 
THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 12 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
7 pm . . . Choir Rehearsal (HF Rooms 2 & 3)   
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 13 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
9:30 am . . . Exposition and Extended Adoration (HF) 
12 pm . . . Divine Mercy Chaplet, Benediction (HF) 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 14 
8:30 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
4 pm . . . Confessions (HF, SB) 
5 pm . . . Vigil Mass (Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time) (HF, SB) 
SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 15 (TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 
7:30 am. . . Mass (HF) 
8 am . . . Mass (SB) 
9 am . . . Mass (HF) 
10:30 am . . . Catechetical Sunday Mass (SB) 
11 am . . . Mass (HF) 

Location Key: 

HF = Holy Family Church 

SB = St. Bernard Church 

SBS = St. Bernard School 

LA = Little Angels PreSchool 

BAPTISM 

To register for the Parish’s 
Baptism Prep Class, please 
call 860-973-1717 to speak 

with Kacey at the Holy 
Family Church rectory or 
Sally at the St. Bernard 

Church rectory.  Baptism 
Prep Class occurs on the 
second Tuesday of the 
month at 7 pm in class-
rooms 2 and 3 at Holy 

Family Church.  Baptisms 
can be scheduled by calling 
Kacey or Sally once parents 

have completed the  
Baptism Prep class.   

Baptisms can be scheduled 
on any Sunday of the 

month except on major 
religious feasts or holidays. 

RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays from 4 - 4:30 pm 
at each church and  

by appointment. 

CONFIRMATION 

In the Hartford Archdiocese, 
students are 

confirmed in their 

sophomore year after a 

year of preparation.  
Please contact our 

Religious Education 

office for  

more information. 

MATRIMONY 

Arrange with pastor at 
least 6 months before  

wedding date. 

HOLY ORDERS 

Young men interested 

in the priesthood may 
speak with any priest for 

more information.  Please 
visit hartfordpriest.com for 

more information. 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

Priests are available for 
anointing either at home 
or in the hospital.  Please 
contact the parish office  

to arrange. 

SENIOR LUNCH IS BACK! 

It's time for the first  
Senior Lunch of the season.   

Save the date:  

September 10th at noon, in 
Father Fitzmaurice Hall at  

St. Bernard Church.   

We start this year with  
the popular Polish Reuben 

Casserole.  All are welcome to 
join us, meet up with fellow  
parishioners, and catch up  

on the news! 

No need to sign up this time, 
just come on over. 

See you September 10th!!! 

WOMEN’S GUILD  
MEMBERSHIP 

The St. Jeanne Jugan Women’s 
Guild will be available after all 

Masses at both Holy Family 
Church and St. Bernard Church 

on September 7th and 8th  
for women who would like to 
learn more or would like to 

become a member.   

Please take a few moments 
after Mass to see what the 
Women’s Guild is all about.  

Please join us for our first 
meeting and Pot Luck Supper 

on September 17th at 6:30 pm 
at Holy Family Church in  

Fr. Kerwan Hall.  We ask that 
you bring a dish to share  

according to your last name. 

A-G: Main Dish 

H-M: Dessert 

N-Z: Appetizer 

Hope to see you there!  

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
MEETING  

The St. Vincent de Paul  
Conference of St. Bernard 
Church will be meeting on 

Monday, September 16th at  
7 pm in the Meeting Room at 

St. Bernard Church.  



SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 7 

8:30 am. . . Kevin J. Gordon† (Requested by his Family) - HF 

5 pm. . . George Palmer† (Requested by his Wife, Louise and Family) - HF 

5 pm. . . Lesniak and Zawistowski Families† (Requested by Evelyn Lesniak) - SB 

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 8 (TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - HF 

8 am. . . Antonio Trichilo† (Requested by the Marco Family) - SB 

9 am. . . Peter O’Keefe† (Requested by his Wife, Shirley) - HF 

10:30 am. . . Raymond T. Surapine† (Requested by the Surapine Family) - SB 

11 am. . . . Bruce Taylor†, 1st Anniversary (Requested by his Family) - HF   

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 9 

7:30 am. . . For the Intention of Amelia Duda (Requested by someone who loves  

     her) - SB 

9 am. . . Antonio Trichilo† (Requested by the Keck Family) - HF 

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 10 

7:30 am. . . Bronislawa and Stanislaw Niedziela† (Requested by their Children  

     and Grandchildren) - SB 

9 am. . . Kevin J. Gordon† (Requested by his Family) - HF 

WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 11 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - SB 

9 am. . . Forgotten Souls in Purgatory† (Requested by the Wigmore Family) - HF 

THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 12  

9 am. . . Mary and Frank Smole† (Requested by their Daughter, Gloria Smole) - HF 

FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 13 

7:30 am. . . Maria and Tomasz Cioch† (Requested by their Grandchildren) - SB 

9 am. . . Charles and Nancy Vella† (Requested by their Daughter, Lori) - HF 

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 14 

8:30 am. . . Emilio Irizzary† (Requested by Evelyn Franco) - HF 

5 pm. . . Brian Bouchard† (Requested by his Mom, Dad, and Family) - HF 

5 pm. . . Bob Turmelle† (Requested by his Family) - SB 

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 15 (TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - HF 

8 am. . . For the Intention of those serving in the Armed Forces - SB 

9 am. . . Francis Daglio† (Requested by the Holy Family Church Choir) - HF 

10:30 am. . . Yvonne Paquette† (Requested by Michelle Marquis) - SB 

11 am. . . . The Nardi and McGuinness Families† (Requested by Rose) - HF   

DAILY MASS READINGS 

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 9: Col 1:24--2:3•Ps 62:6-7, 9 [8]•Lk 6:6-11 
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 10: Col 2:6-15•Ps 145:1b-2, 8-9, 10-11 [9]•Lk 6:12-19 
WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 11: Col 3:1-11•Ps 145:2-3, 10-11, 12-13ab [9]•Lk 6:20-26 
THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 12: Col 3:12-17•Ps 150:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6 [6]•Lk 6:27-38 
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 13: 1 Tm 1:1-2, 12-14•Ps 16:1b-2a and 5, 7-8, 11 [cf. 5]• 
          Lk 6:39-42 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 14: Nm 21:4b-9•Ps 78:1bc-2, 34-35, 36-37, 38 [cf. 7b]• 
             Phil 2:6-11•Jn 3:13-17 
SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 15: Ex 32:7-11, 13-14•Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 17, 19 [Lk 15:18]• 
         1 Tm 1:12-17•Lk 15:1-32 or 15:1-10 

You can access the Daily Mass Readings via our parish app, at our parish Web site 
(www.sjjenfield.org) or by visiting the U.S. bishop’s Web site (www.usccb.org). 

At St. Bernard Church, the sanctuary  
candle burns in memory of Raymond T. 
Surapine; the chapel candle burns in 
memory of Robert E. Lee.  

Contact the St. Bernard Church office 
for information about having the sanctuary or 
chapel candles burn for your intention. 

Robert William Carrigan 

 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY  
MASS CELEBRATION 

The Wedding Anniversary Celebration Mass will be 
on Sunday, October 13, 2019 at 2 pm at St. Joseph 

Cathedral, Hartford, CT.  If you wish to register, 
please call St. Jeanne Jugan Parish at  

860-973-1717 to speak to Kacey at Holy Family 
Church or Sally at St. Bernard Church.   

The last date for registration is  
Friday, September 20, 2019.  

 

 

 

 

Ladies, you are ALL invited!! 
Sunday, November 9, 2019 

Northwest Catholic High School in West Hartford, CT. 

10 am - 5 pm “Coffee and” and lunch are included! 

This will be a full day of inspiration, spiritual 
nourishment, and sisterhood! 

Visit www.CatholicEdAOHCT.org for more  
information and to register. 

Grandparents Day Blessing 

God of our ancestors, 
we thank you for our children 

and our children's children. 
They are reminders from you about  

how precious life can be. 
We humbly ask for wisdom and patience as we 

take pride and wonder in our grandchildren. 
Those of us who now pray to you also seek your 

blessing upon these men and women who are our 
grandparents or who act in place of grandparents. 

Bless all the children and their parents and  
grandparents with your abundant grace. 

We ask all this through the intercession of  
Saints Joachim and Anne, parents of the Blessed 

Virgin Mary, patron saints of grandparents,  
in the power of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen. 



GET IN TOUCH 
ST. JEANNE JUGAN PARISH OFFICES 

860-973-1717 

Holy Family Church (9am-4pm Mon-Fri) 
23 Simon Road, Enfield, CT 06082 

860-741-7411 (fax) 

St. Bernard Church (9am-2:30pm Mon-
Thurs, 9am-12pm Fri) 

426 Hazard Avenue, Enfield, CT 06082 
860-749-6456 (fax) 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Fr. John Golas, Pastor 
pastor@sjjenfield.org 

Fr. Mathew Kappalumakkel, 
Parochial Vicar 

fr.kappalumakkel@sjjenfield.org 

Deacon Richard Boucher 
Deacon Vincent Motto  

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
Sr. Theresa Marie Grochowski, CSSF 

BUSINESS MANAGER 
Loida Hilliard 

businessmgr@sjjenfield.org  

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
Kacey Violette (HF) 

Administrative Assistant 
admin@sjjenfield.org 

Sally Siemionko (SB) 
Administrative Assistant 
sbadmin@sjjenfield.org 

ST. BERNARD SCHOOL 
Charlene Mongillo, Principal 

principal@sbsenfield.org 
860-745-5275 

www.sbsenfield.org 

LITTLE ANGELS PRESCHOOL 
Leesa Contreras, Administrative Assistant 
lcontreras@mylittleangelspreschool.com 

860-745-6135 
www.mylittleangelspreschool.com 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Patricia Keck, Coordinator of  

Religious Education 
cre.reled@sjjenfield.org 

860-745-7770 or 860-749-2993 

Nancy Marco, 
Administrative Assistant, Grades 1-8  

office.reled@sjjenfield.org 

Jane Sutphin, Confirmation Coordinator 
office.confirm@sjjenfield.org 

860-741-3307 

MUSIC 
Beth Surapine, Director of Music (SB) 

860-749-6801 

Diane Lautier (Contemporary Choir, HF)  
860-989-5448  

For Michael Dunning (Organist, HF) or 
Bridget Wcislo (Choir Director, HF)  

contact the rectory at Holy Family Church 

COME ONE, COME ALL….COME JOIN THE CHOIR THIS FALL!!! 

HOLY FAMILY CHURCH CHOIR 

The Holy Family Church Choir is welcoming new members.  The Choir is open to any  
interested adult or high school aged singer.  There is no audition.  You do not have to 
know how to read music to sing with us.  We will train you.  The first rehearsal after  

summer break is Thursday, September 5th then each Thursday from 7 pm - 8:30 pm.   
The Choir sings at the 9 am Sunday morning Mass from mid-September to mid-June.   

For more information, stop by to speak with the Choir Director, Bridget Wcislo,  
after the 9 am Mass or speak to Mike Dunning, our organist, after any Mass.   

Please come join us and enjoy musical and spiritual fellowship. 

ST. BERNARD CHURCH ADULT CHOIR 

Rehearsals for the St. Bernard Church Adult Choir begin Thursday, September 12th and 
then every Thursday night from 7 pm - 9 pm.  The Choir sings at the 10:30 am Mass three 
times a month.  You do not need to know how to read music to join, you just need to love 
to sing!!  We have a great time and it’s a fun way to spend your Thursday nights and a great 
way to give something back to your Parish.  We are really hoping to see lots of new faces!   

ST. BERNARD CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

The first rehearsal for the Children’s Choir is on Friday, September 13th and then every 
Friday from 3 pm - 4:15 pm at St. Bernard School on Pearl Street.  The Children’s Choir is 
open to students from St. Jeanne Jugan Parish who attend either public or parochial 
schools and are in grades 1 through 12.  We sing once a month at either the 10:30 am Mass 
at St. Bernard Church or the 11 am Mass at Holy Family Church.  An information packet and 
registration form will be passed out at the first rehearsal.   

ST. BERNARD’S FUNERAL CHOIR 

If you enjoy singing but do not want to commit to the Adult choir, then maybe you could 
join the Funeral Choir.  As the name indicates, we sing at Funeral Liturgies.  This is an  
awesome ministry . . . at a time that families are sad and grieving, we are able to give 

them some comfort and hope with the beautiful music we provide.   

For more information on any of the St. Bernard Choirs, please contact Beth Surapine  
at 860-749-6801. 

WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA - “EVERYONE PLAYS A PART” 

There are approximately 1400 veterans laid to rest at St. Patrick’s Cemetery on King 
Street here in Enfield.  It is the American Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary’s goal to  
remember and honor every veteran in St. Patrick’s Cemetery by placing a wreath at their 
final resting place.  You can help us reach our goal by contacting Marlene Hoginski at  
860-749-2393 to sponsor a wreath.  The cost for each wreath is only $15.00.  The  
American Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary will host this year’s ceremony on  
December 14th at 12 pm.  The ceremony will take place at St. Patrick’s Cemetery, King 
Street, Enfield and the public is invited to attend.   

The inspiration for this year’s theme was a recommendation made by ten-year-old 
“Mighty” Miles Worcester, the grandson of the founders of Wreaths Across America.  Last 
May, while in Washington D.C. for an event, Miles saw a U.S. Service member in uniform 
at the hotel where he was staying.  As he always does, Miles walked up to the gentleman, 
reached out to shake his hand and thanked him for his service.  And his response was  
simple and impactful: “Thank you…everyone plays a part.”  Miles went directly to his 
grandmother, WAA Executive Director Karen Worcester, to tell her that he believed this 
statement would be the perfect theme because, as he said, “those serving in the military 
are doing their part, but it’s our part as Americans to remember and honor them, and 
that’s what Wreaths Across America does.”  

The American Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary and Wreaths Across America thank 
you in advance for playing your part by purchasing a wreath to honor a veteran at his or 
her final resting place. 

mailto:businessmgr@sjjenfield.org


“Happy House” is a free-will collection taken up at HF to fund construction of 
simple, sturdy houses in Haiti through the Haitian Health Foundation.  Gift 
cards for Dunkin Donuts, Big Y, Stop and Shop, and Shop Rite are sold after 
Masses at St. Bernard Church with proceeds going to St. Bernard School. 

Please note the weekly, and online amounts represent the combined totals 
from Holy Family Church and St. Bernard Church. 

WEEKLY: $9,753 

ONLINE: $2,098 

HAPPY HOUSE: $174 (HF) 

GROCERY CARDS WEEKLY SALES/PROFIT: $2,240/$91 (SB) 

YEAR-TO-DATE PROFIT: $3,313 (SB) 

Please visit sjjenfield.org to learn more 

FIND MORE NEWS AND PHOTOS              DOWNLOAD OUR PARISH APP BY TEXTING THE WORD 

ON OUR PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE.                    APP TO 88202 AND FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS. 

 


